PRESS RELEASE

Localism Steps Up a Gear in Penrith
The people of Penrith have been given the go-ahead to say what they want their town to look like and how it will cater for the housing, employment and services that residents will require in the next ten to twenty years.

Penrith Town Council has successfully applied to create a Neighbourhood Plan, and will encourage local people to have their say in what they want in their community and to take more control of the planning process to ensure their collective vision becomes a reality. This will include people who live, work in or visit Penrith while the plan is developed over the next two years, from young people and elderly, to commuters, businesses owners, individuals and families.
Neighbourhood Planning is not about stopping development but about giving people the chance to decide how their local area should develop and where new homes, shops and businesses should be built.  Penrith’s Neighbourhood Plan will provide a framework to guide the future development, regeneration and conservation of the town over the next 20 years.  
A steering group will be assembled to ensure that the Penrith Neighbourhood Plan genuinely reflects the desires, interests and expectations of the town’s residents. The Chair of the steering group, Cllr Fiona Johnson, states: “This is an exciting opportunity for Penrith to begin to take more local control of its future, and the Town Council is looking forward to talking with many groups, organisations and individuals about the way forward. As we develop the plan, we will consider  a range of issues which could include streetscape, heritage and tourism, protection of greenfield sites, use of brownfield sites, attracting enterprise and inward investment, transport, pedestrianisation and improvement of the town centre, preservation and improvement of public spaces, sports and play areas and facilities for children and young people, housing development which matches the demographic needs of our population, arts and culture, and effective use of planning gain to support communities.  Lots of local people care about these issues and we hope they will all have a say.”  
Rosalyn Richardson. the Officer responsible for the Penrith Neighbourhood Plan Committee, will be encouraging residents to make their views known about land use, the built and the natural environment, employment and services in the town. She says “We are keen to hear from people with an interest in Penrith. As we get the plan process under way we will want volunteers to come forward to help gather information, carry out research and draw up policies on a variety of topics that, when we put the plan together, will cover all aspects of land-use in the town.” She added: “It may sound like complicated, hard work but we will have lots of support. We are applying for grants to cover a number of expenses and will be looking to secure the services of a planning professional with the appropriate planning experience, to project manage the initial stages of the plan’s development.  We are also able to call on advice and support of Eden District Council planning staff who have guidance materials, maps, other useful documents and links to other communities with experience in neighbourhood planning.”

The Penrith Neighbourhood Plan committee are encouraging Penrithians to contact them if they have questions, comments about, or an interest in participating in, the development of the Neighbourhood Plan.
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